

Executive Board

PresidentTela Gardner
tgardner@kirklandwa.gov

Vice President
Kelly Thompson
kthompson@covingtonwa.gov

Kim Sullivan <u>kim@townofwodway.com</u>

Recorder

TreasurerBecky Scheffer
bscheffer@seatacwa.gov

Member at Large Stephanie Day sday@kirklandwa.gov

Member at Large Renee Reynolds rreynolds@aberdeenwa.gov

Past President *Michele Miller mrmiller@bellevuewa.gov*

Mr. Stuart Tom, Chairman ICC Nominating Committee c/o Mr. John Belcik, CEO International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL 35213

RE: WASHINGTON STATE ASSOCIATION OF PERMIT TECHNICIANS CHAPTER ENDORSEMENT

Dear Mr. Tom,

On behalf of the Washington State Association of Permit Technicians (WSAPT), I am pleased to offer our support for Mr. James Booker in his candidacy for the ICC Board of Directors as a Director at Large. With more than 30 years of experience in the construction industry and over two decades in building code enforcement, Mr. Booker has demonstrated consistent commitment to public safety.

As the current President of the Building Officials Association of Georgia and Past President of the Northeast Georgia Inspectors Association, he has provided steady guidance to his peers and contributed to the advancement of the code enforcement profession. His service as a panelist at the Chapter Leadership Academy further underscores his dedication to the ICC community.

Mr. Booker's experience and proven leadership make him a strong candidate for the ICC Board of Directors. We are confident he will continue to support the ICC mission and bring valuable insight to the role.

Sincerely,

Tela Gardner

Tela Gardner, President
Washington State Association of Permit Technicians

